
 

 

 

City of Albuquerque 
Accountability in Government Oversight Committee 

P.O. Box 1293 Albuquerque, New Mexico  87103 

 

           April 2, 2025 

Dear Citizens of Albuquerque, 

 

The Accountability and Government Oversight Committee (AGO) is providing this update 

regarding the most recent AGO meeting held on March 26, 2025 and to respond to the Office of 

Inspector General (OIG) letter dated March 31, 2025.  The AGO postponed the March 26 meeting 

to give its members more time to review the draft reports submitted by the Office of Inspector 

General (OIG) and the Office of the City Auditor, as well as other materials it has 

received.  Although the OIG’s public statement indicates that some of the reports to be presented 

at the March 26 meeting were completed months earlier, the AGO did not receive from the OIG 

its reports until March 20, 2025.  In the short time the AGO had available to review these reports, 

AGO members identified multiple concerns regarding the quality of the reports and the underlying 

investigations.  The AGO postponed the meeting by two weeks so that members could conduct a 

complete review of the materials they had received and ensure that they were fully informed when 

fulfilling their duties.   

As an independent, voluntary citizen committee, the Accountability and Government Oversight 

Committee is fully committed and dedicated in its duties in overseeing the City Auditor and the 

Inspector General and for ensuring the accuracy and quality of published reports.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Victor Griego, Chairperson  

Accountability and Government Oversight Committee 

City of Albuquerque 
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